
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

 OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 NOVEMBER 2004


CROS.169/04
PROVISIONAL CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2004/05 TO 2007/08

The Head of Finance submitted Report FS.34/04 detailing the revised Capital Programme for 2004/05, together with the proposed method of financing.

The report also summarised the proposed programme for 2005/06 to 2007/08 in the light of the capital bids submitted for consideration and summarised the estimated capital resources available to fund the programme.

Details of 16 capital bids put forward by Officers were submitted.

Members noted that the estimated resources available for capital projects would greatly reduce in the forthcoming years.

The Head of Finance reported that current funding levels were as a result of Right to Buy receipts which would reduce in future years.

Members considered that the big increases in the value of houses in Carlisle should have a positive impact on Right to Buy receipts with a higher revenue coming in.

A Member noted that the cost of delivering the Housing Strategy would be increasing as the Right to Buy income reduced.  He questioned whether the Council should be restructuring the delivery of the Housing Strategy so that hostel provision could be taken forward in an appropriate way.  

The Head of Finance pointed out that the Housing Strategy was a five-year programme.

The Committee then considered each individual capital bid:

C1 – Customer Service Development

The Head of Customer & Information Services reported that this was a bid of £150,000 to promote change management, business process re-engineering and additional software for other Business Units in relation to customer service development.

A Member asked whether this was likely to be funded through IEG money.

The Head of Customer & Information Services indicated that this would not be the case.

A Member enquired why further business process re-engineering was being undertaken so soon after the major restructuring of the Authority into Business Units.

The Head of Customer & Information Services reported that the bid was to develop the Customer Contact Centre in terms of accommodation, hardware, software and buying in consultancy.  Business process re-engineering had been undertaken in respect of Council tax, Licensing and General Collections, but there were other areas still to address.

Dr Gooding, Executive Director, reported that the release of any resources for capital projects for customer service development would be subject to detailed reports to the Executive and the aim was to minimise the use of consultants for business process re-engineering.  Capital funding was being earmarked to develop the Customer Contact Centre in the future.

The Committee noted the bid with the comments above.

C2 – City Wi-Fi Initiative

C3 – Broadband for Members,

C4 – ISG Desktop Replacement Programme

C5 -  Replacement for IT Business System for Personnel & Payroll

C6 – Replacement Cremators

The above capital bids were noted without debate.

C7 – Housing Strategy 2005-2010

A Member noted that a contribution of £300,000 per annum for 5 years in respect of adaptations for the disabled was being proposed and asked whether this was sufficient to meet need.

The Head of Finance confirmed that this bid was new money additional to the existing funding available for DFG.   Currently the City Council contribute 40% of the cost with the remaining 60% being funded from Government Grant.

Members noted that the City Council had now assumed responsibility for applications in respect of social housing and that, as there was currently a perception of a huge backlog of disabled grant applications for private properties, whether the City Council’s funding level was sufficient.

The Committee asked that the Community Overview & Scrutiny Committee investigate this issue in more detail.

C8 –   Talkin Tarn Estate Transfer

C9 -    Heysham Park

C10 – Bitts Park Play Area

C11 -  Hardwick Circus Fountain

C12 – California Road Football Pitch Drainage

C13 -  Dale End Road Pitch Drainage


C14 – Fusehill Street Play Area

The above capital bids were noted without debate.

C15 – Retaining Wall between Grahams Croft and the A69 


Warwick on Eden

The Head of Property Services reported that the retaining wall at the above site was collapsing onto the footway creating a health and safety problem for pedestrians and was in need of rebuilding.  The wall was partly owned by the City Council and partly by a private individual.  Discussions with the private individual over contributing towards costs were ongoing.

The Committee noted this capital bid.

C16 – Sheepmount Bridge

The Committee noted this capital bid.

RESOLVED – 1.  That the report of the Head of Finance and the detailed bids be noted with comments as above.

2.  That the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be requested to investigate in detail the funding position for disabled adaptations grants.







